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Report to Planning and Environment Committee 

To: Chair and Members 
 Planning & Environment Committee  
From: John M. Fleming 
 Managing Director, Planning and City Planner 
Subject: Mike Abualhayja 
 8076 Longwoods Road 
Meeting on:  April 3, 2018 

Recommendation 

That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Planning and City Planner, the 
following report on the decision by the Ontario Municipal Board, relating to an appeal by 
Jacqueline Caranci concerning 8076 Longwoods Road BE RECEIVED for information.   

Background 

An application to amend the Z.-1 Zoning By-law was received by the City and deemed 
complete on January 11, 2017.  The application was to allow for the adaptive reuse of 
an existing structure (barn) located at 8076 Longwoods Road to facilitate a livestock 
facility and an abattoir through an Agricultural Commercial Special Provision (AGC2(1)) 
Zone. 
 

 
Figure 1: Subject Site 
 
A Public Participation Meeting was held before the Planning and Environment 
Committee on May 23, 2017, to consider the matter.  At Municipal Council on May 30, 
2017, the matter was referred back to staff to report back with a revised by-law to 
ensure that the livestock operation would be maintained appropriately.  Council 
approved the recommended amendment on July 25, 2017.  
 
The matter was appealed to the Ontario Municipal Board (OMB) on August 22, 2017 by 
Jacqueline Caranci and a hearing took place on February 7-9, 2018.  In its decision 
dated March 16, 2018, the Board was satisfied that conflicts and compatibility concerns 
between the subject site and neighbours and agricultural operations are addressed 
through the Zoning By-law Amendment.  The Board also concluded that the “Zoning By-
law Amendment represents good planning and sees no reason to interfere with the 
City’s decision”, and ordered the appeal be dismissed.   

Conclusion 

The OMB decision found that the City has very carefully thought through the proposal 
and next steps with site plan approval so as to ensure that the new operation and  
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neighbouring uses will be able to co-exist into the future.  The appeal was dismissed 
and a copy of the OMB decision dated March 16, 2018 is attached to this report as 
Appendix "1”. 
 

March 26, 2018 
/sw 
\\FILE2\users-z\pdpl\Shared\implemen\DEVELOPMENT APPS\2017 Applications 8723 to\8735Z - 8076 Longwoods 
Rd (SW)\OMB Appeal\OMB PEC staff report\Z-8735 - OMB Decision Report.docx 

  

Prepared by: 

 Sonia Wise 
Planner II, Current Planning  

Submitted by: 

 Michael Tomazincic, MCIP, RPP 
Manager, Current Planning 

Recommended by: 

 John M. Fleming, MCIP, RPP 
Managing Director, Planning and City Planner 
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